

Newsletter 24 9th March 2018

Nursery, Reception, Years 1 & 2

Liverpool Trip: We will be leaving school at 9.05 am on Tuesday morning. Please be on time as we cannot wait for late-comers. Please note we are expected back at school around 3.30 pm. There is still time to send in the permission

MISSION STATEMENT

We seek to follow the example and teaching of Jesus by:

- ensuring every member of the school is valued and cared for as a member of God's family:
- providing the best education possible so that all pupils are enabled to reach their full potential in every aspect of life.

🙀 Scotforth Superstars 💢



Name	Nominated by	Nominated for
Joel Dawson Holly Allan Owen Stephens	Miss Armer	Brilliant work on addition and subtraction
Lloyd Elliott	Miss Armer	Excellent effort in maths lessons
Katie Priddey Tanith Evans	Mrs Cross	Fabulous resilience and perseverance particularly in maths
Amy Bain	Mrs Redmayne and Miss Huddleston	Excellent contribution in SPAG lessons
Greyson Dickinson William Latham Stefan Iacob	Mrs Boyle	Excellent participation in lessons

form if not already done so. If you are struggling to meet the

cost of the visit please come into school and talk to us. We currently need £300.00 to meet the full cost of this trip.

Dance Club

Dance Club will happen as normal after the trip on Tuesday, 13th March.

Year 2 Music Festival

If you DO NOT require any tickets for the Festival please let the office or Mrs Browne know by Monday 12th please. We can then distribute any spare tickets to those wishing to have more than 2. Many thanks.

Scholastic Book Order

You should have received a brochure last week—please check with your child. Orders need to be back by Thursday, 15th March. You can order either by sending in the slip from the brochure or directly from Scholastic via the internet—http:// schools.scholastic.co.uk/scotforth-st-pauls-cep.

For every £1 spent, school receives 25p towards new books.

NSPCC On-Line Safety

We are holding an On-Line Safety Session on Wednesday, 14th March at 3:30pm (directly after Open Classrooms). It will last for approximately 1 hour. It has been suggested that parents attend without their children. For more details see last week's newsletter.

Fairtrade Stall

Our Fairtrade Stall held on Monday and Tuesday has raised a total of £151.19. Many thanks for all your support.

Easter Egg Request

Do you love Easter eggs? For most of you the answer will be YES!! But some children even in this area cannot afford the luxury of Easter eggs. This year we are asking you to donate Easter eggs or chocolate bunnies, or anything chocolate relating to Easter to then be given to the Olive Branch Food Bank. They would then give them out with food parcels during Easter week. Please hand your donations into the office as soon as possible. Many thanks from Year 6 House Captains.

Kitchen Trophy Winner

"For Good Manners at Lunchtime" Congratulations to Rebecca Henderson in Year 4.

Team Awards

Red Team were winners week ending Friday, 9th March. Well done!

Awards will be presented during our celebration assembly on Friday 16th March. All welcome.

Our next assembly, Friday 16th March, will be uniformed organisations. Superstars will be awarded as usual.

Easter Celebrations

On Wednesday 21st March there will be an Easter bonnet parade in school. Any child can take part. There will be prizes on the day.

On Friday 23rd March Nursery, Reception and Years 1, 2 and 3 will be taking part in a traditional egg roll. Children can bring in a hard boiled egg either decorated or plain if they wish to take part.

Sponsor Forms

Please can all sponsor forms/money for Sports for Champions UK (given to each child at the end of last week), be returned to school by **Friday**, **16th March**. Please see the form relating to trophies/awards for individual children and classes who raise the most money. The response from Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 has been a bit slow so far.

Clubs

<u>Football club</u>: Coach Dan will be continuing football club after half-term. Letters will be sent out from Mrs Boyle.

<u>Indoor Athletics</u>: Coach Sam will continue the club after half-term.

Dance Club: Tuesday 3.15-4.00 pm.

Lost Property

Please could you all check if you have picked up the wrong cardigan—Gracie Hoogstins has lost hers and it is named.

Many thanks.

Diary Dates

KS1 Educational Trip: Tuesday 13th March

Open Classrooms: Wednesday 14th March 3:15pm

NSPCC workshop: Wednesday 14th March 3:30pm

Easter Bonnets: Wednesday 21st March

Year 2 Music Festival: Thursday 22nd March 7.00pm

Egg Rolling: Friday 23rd March

Year 2 Music Festival: Thursday 22nd March 7.00pm

School closes: Friday 23rd March

Church Service at 1.45pm

School re-opens: Monday 9th April

Brilliant Achievement!

Oliver Ball in Year 5 has qualified for the British Schools Biathlon Championships at Crystal Palace National Sports Centre on Sunday 18th March. He is currently ranked 14th out of 175 under 10 boys' category. This is a fantastic achievement and we all wish him every success.

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Friends of Dorrington Wood

There next work session in the woods is on Sunday 11th March, starting at 13.30. If you can join us, please meet at the Scout Hut on Dorrington Road, or come and find us in the woods. We plan to get started on edging the paths. We will supply tools and materials, and Hilary will shows us what to do. Looking forward to seeing you. Sharon, Abi and Hilary.